

Statewide Homeless Council (SHC)
June 10, 2014
Augusta, ME

Council Members Present: Don Harden, Donna Kelley, Elizabeth Szatkowski, Jon Bradley, Sister Lucille MacDonald, Shawn Yardley, Guy Cousins, John Gallagher 
Council Members Not Present: Wes Phinney, Cullen Ryan
Guests:  Cindy Namer, MaineHousing; Carol Kulesza, VA; Mary Francis Bartlett, City of Augusta; Thomas Ptacek, Preble Street; Jeff Vane, HVJ; Josh O’Brien, City of Portland; Vickey Rand, CHOM; David Projansky, DHHS/OADS; Holly Stover, DHHS; Dennis Marble, BAHS; Paula Paladino, MaineHousing; Laurie Glidden, MaineHousing; Al Monier, RGH; Betty Palmer, MMHS; Ginny Dill, Shalom House 
Wes Phinney was not able to attend today and Cullen Ryan was in Washington DC. Don Harden agreed to chair today's meeting.

Minutes by:  Scott Tibbitts, MaineHousing.
Minutes Reviewed: One change requested - Under announcements, it was the regional USICH meeting, not VISON 1 Representative meeting where Carol spoke about Maine’s initiatives. 

Minutes from May accepted as amended. 
Agenda Review: No additions or changes.

Announcements: 
· Carol - July 25th is the next Veterans’ Homeless Summit at the Togus VA.
· Jeff - the “Longest Day of Homelessness” June 20th at Post Office Park in Portland.

Goal 2 – MaineHousing Updates:
The Shelter Systems Change group has researched other models and best practices and developed a proposal. Cindy presented their ideas to the MaineHousing Executive Committee. She received a greenlight to move forward and $500,000 of State HOME funds. This money will be used for Grants offered first to Home To Stay grantees who are meeting performance measures as outlined in the 2013 Home To Stay Program Guide, and have expended at least 50% of their initial allocation by June 30, 2014. Grants can be used for any allowable shelter activity that will result in increased or improved performance in terms of permanent housing placements, increasing client income, reducing lengths of stay, or reducing recidivism. Data sharing among participating agencies will be required but no new data entry is involved. All measures will be based upon data already being collected. Cindy and other committee members will be presenting this idea at Regional Councils and at the Shelter Director Forum later this month. A Program Guide is currently in development. 
The $500,000 is approximately 20% of current annual shelter funding. If this pilot program proves successful, MaineHousing may shift more money from shelter bednight reimbursement to performance-based funding. Members expressed concerns about taking this from current funds and that this approach could create silos or a duplication of services. This $500,000 is additional funding. It is not redirected from current shelter funds. Part of the program design is to help shelters work together and work better with other agencies to break down silos and reduce duplication of effort. More details will be provided in the Program Guide. 
Meanwhile, the Shelter Funding Group continues to work on seeking increased funding from the legislature. 

Motion: The Statewide Homeless Council will support both initiatives: the Shelter System Change pilot and the Shelter Funding Ad hoc Committee proposal. Passed.
Project Based Voucher Pilot: MaineHousing has collected the requested data and submitted it to DHHS for review. John Gallagher has been willing to move the deadline to late July but he needs to know by then what DHHS will do moving forward.
Call Point: This HMIS module has been used at the Mid Maine Homeless Shelter to collect turn away data for the last several months. Betty Palmer will present the results at the Shelter Directors Forum. It has been very successful and will soon be made available to any and all shelters who wish to participate. Mid Maine Homeless Shelter has logged over 1300 calls resulting in 729 turn-aways and 389 entries to the shelter. The system can also track why people were turned away and with data sharing could show how many of them also called other shelters and were either turned away again or received shelter or other services. Mid Maine tried to collect as much information as possible in order to provide appropriate referrals including for those who are at risk, unstably housed or unsheltered. Information like this could help us move toward developing prevention efforts.
Goal 3 - DHHS updates: 

SAMHSA is rolling out new initiatives on prevention, system integration, workforce initiatives, trauma and justice, and others.

Many states are having trouble with data and information sharing because of the confidentiality language in 42 CFR Part 2. Some argue the rule needs to stay in place because it includes language about re-sharing of information. Others feel if the rule were rescinded, states could simply follow HIPAA and that similar language on re-sharing could be included in HIPAA. Anyone interested can listen in to a conference call on 42 CFR Part 2 June 11th from 9:30 to 4:30. More information is available on the DHHS website. 

Weekly conference calls are still happening Fridays from 12 to 1 regarding Behavioral Health Homes. To participate call 1877 455 0244 and enter code 207 287 2641.
The Office of Children and Family Services is developing a grant for Homeless Youth in Transition and a grant program to train clinicians to work with youth in recovery. 
Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services has developed Mental Health and Substance Abuse First Aid Training. These trainings provide information and education to raise awareness and promote early intervention. 
DHHS has developed great traction regarding the work being done around the Consent Decree; better data, better tracking, better outcomes, better processing of funds. On June 30th they will meet with Judge Horton, the Court Master. The hope is that all DHHS services for all clients will improve to not just meet, but go above the Consent Decree levels. 
PATH grant applications were submitted on time on May 30th. Effective July 1st PATH language will limit path services to those who meet the federal definition of being Literally Homeless. PATH has been serving approximately 70% Literally Homeless but this varied considerably across different areas of the state. PATH will continue to work with anyone currently enrolled but going forward will be limited to the stricter definition. Youth providers expressed concern that youth are more likely to be at risk and that youth with substance abuse or mental health issues may not be able to tolerate shelter environments and that steps should be taken to ensure they are still served by PATH. 

Hospital Discharge Planning is being discussed at each of the Regional Homeless Councils. Councils are encouraged to meet and talk with their local hospitals to establish sound working relationships and protocols. 

Holly Stover is meeting with MaineHousing to discuss Domestic Violence Shelters and housing options. They're looking at very broad issues and how other states develop models and best practices. They're developing a “Housing 101” for DV advocates and there may be a breakout session on domestic violence at the next MaineHousing Conference. 

David Projansky has been working on a Section 811 Grant with MaineHousing targeting chronically homeless elderly or disabled with extremely low income. They're getting project-based vouchers and 25 homeless Housing Choice Vouchers. The project will include a Transition Team to provide information and supports for clients and landlords. Adult Protective is also looking at DV models in terms of a new approach to dealing with elder abuse.
Carol says VASH and SSVF have been looking assembling landlord education materials that may be helpful in other situations as well.
State and Federal updates:
The THUD Appropriations Committee budget is in process. The Senate markup looks better than the House version but still does not make up for the losses due to sequestration. 
The Maine State Legislature is on break so this would be a good time to connect with your local representatives. 
Portland General Assistance office has responded to the initial findings of a report that said they were not interpreting guidelines correctly in regard to serving people without proper documentation of citizenship. They are awaiting the state’s response. Bangor and Lewiston are in line with Portland on this.
Continuum of Care updates:
Portland Continuum made some big changes in their recent application. Some Tier 1 programs were not awarded as expected. It appears some projects requested a two-year term of funding and HUD awarded them two years’ worth of funds, which did not leave enough to cover all Tier 1 programs. Portland is trying to negotiate with HUD to correct this.
The Portland Plan on Homelessness. Still moving forward and new housing is being developed with a housing first model. They are pursuing ideas for medical housing first for the elderly. The Preble Street SSVF program has been very successful with outreach and education to landlords and wants to expand that part of the program statewide. Josh O'Brien provides regular updates on the Plan on the city's website.
The Maine Continuum received all Tier 1 funding as requested with the exception of their Planning grant. They have pulled back on reallocation discussions and are asking HUD more questions to clarify so areas. They continue to look at their Work Plan and are redrafting their Governance. 
The Joint Committee on Planning will be receiving technical assistance from HUD June 16th. Everyone is welcome to attend. 9:00 to 11:00 at MaineHousing. Melanie Mondello with TAC and Anne Gass of ABG Consulting will be providing technical assistance. 

Veterans’ issues: 
Veterans are now receiving lots of attention nationally, as is the VA. Maine looks pretty good. The goal for Veteran’s Homelessness is now referred to as “Functional Zero”, meaning that all Vets initially identified at homeless are housed and the count is at or near zero for now, though more may show up in the future.
This year's Veterans’ Stand Down will be October 18th at Togus. Last year there was a Veteran’s Court at the Stand Down. They could deal with civil issues but not with criminal issues, so it did not really meet the greatest need here in Maine. There is a new Homeless Veterans Reintegration Program working with those who are incarcerated. Togus needs to find a partner agency for this. 
Togus is also looking at an extended use lease program which would allow other agencies to lease VA or other government buildings or properties for Homeless Veterans Projects. 

Other Business: 
LAASH: The Statewide Homeless Council Forum in Lewiston Auburn, held last December, started some discussions and prompted some members to become more action oriented on topics that have been discussed for years. They are looking at data and performance more and investigating if the area needs a new shelter. There is more focus on Veterans and on a Collective Impact model. There will be another meeting in September. They were encouraged to post minutes and other information on the Maine Homeless Planning website. David asked if there were discussions about landlords blocking a proposal to develop new housing at the burned out locations. VOA had proposed a building and now another developer is proposing a building but both efforts met with opposition from landlords. Part of the issue may be that vouchers currently being used in other units would have to return to a new building on that site. It may also be related to the fact that higher rents can be charged in a tighter market.

Where should Statewide Homeless Council have its next forum? Bath/Brunswick area was proposed or perhaps encompassing the entire Mid Coast region from Belfast to Brunswick. There are a number of new groups and initiatives in this area as well as long standing shelters and provider agencies. It was decided the council will discuss this again in July.
Preble Street has received a grant to address Human Trafficking in Portland. They have already identified 24 cases since January, before they even got the grant. They are now looking at labor trafficking as well as sexual trafficking, and they continue to campaign to raise awareness of this issue.
Next Meeting: 
July 8, 2014, 9:30 am to 2:00 pm at MaineHousing[image: image1.png]
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